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[Joint Statement] 

A Significant Step Towards the Building a Green Healthcare System: 

Support for the Formal Expression of Interest by the Japanese Government Delegation to the Alliance for 

Transformative Action on Climate Change and Health (ATACH)  

at the Executive Board Meeting of the World Health Organization (WHO)  
Health and Global Policy Institute (HGPI) 

Planetary Health Project 

Advisory Board 

 

The Health and Global Policy Institute's (HGPI) Planetary Health Project acknowledges and fully supports the Japanese 

government delegation's formal expression of interest in the Alliance for Transformative Action on Climate and Health (ATACH) 

at the 154th World Health Organization (WHO) Executive Board in Geneva on January 27, 2024. This acknowledgement comes 

in light of the growing importance of addressing planetary health challenges, including climate change, in today's society. 

 

The 28th Conference of the Parties (COP28) to the United Nations Framework Convention on Climate Change (UNFCCC), to be 

held in December 2023, held its first-ever Health Day on December 3, expressing serious concern about the impact of climate 

change on health. In addition, the “COP28 UAE Declaration on climate and health” was signed by 143 countries, including Japan, 

at the COP28 Climate and Health Ministerial Meeting. This declaration aims to raise global awareness of the interaction between 

health and climate change and to promote international cooperation. 

 

HGPI's Planetary Health Project continues to address health policy challenges, both domestically and internationally, led by 

multiple stakeholders. In December 2022, we presented a "Request for the G7 Hiroshima Summit and Related Ministerial 

Meetings: Promoting Measures for Climate Change and Planetary Health That Keep Pace With the International Community" to 

the Japanese government, host of the G7 Hiroshima Summit, urging commitment to ATACH. ATACH is an important initiative to 

promote collaboration among countries to build climate-resilient and sustainable health systems. 

 

Discussions at the recent WHO Executive Board covered a wide range of topics, including not only ATACH but also environmental 

pollution, demonstrating the importance of unified efforts among countries to align their efforts. Therefore, at the upcoming 

77th World Health Assembly (WHA), to be held from 27 May to 1 June 2024, there is great interest in understanding how 

different entities will lead efforts to address the health impacts of environmental pollution, such as plastic waste, and biodiversity 

loss, in addition to climate change. 

 

Moving forward, the Japanese government will be asked to commit to “Climate Resilient Health Systems,” “Low Carbon 

Sustainable Health Systems,” “Supply Chains,” “Financing,” and “Climate Action and Nutrition,” through the ATACH 

engagement process. Addressing the urgent need to design new social systems for achieving a sustainable society from a 

planetary health perspective, the initiatives of the Japanese government are anticipated to be a driving force for change in this 

domain. Additionally, the Japan Pharmaceutical Manufacturers Association (JPMA) has also welcomed ATACH by announcing 

the statement “Innovative pharmaceutical industry statement on COP28 Declaration on Climate and Health,” highlighting the 

industry's support. We have high expectations that the Japanese government will lead, in collaboration with industries such as 

JPMA, to overcome silos and realize partnerships and collaborations addressing planetary health challenges within Japan. 

 

We will continue to present effective health policy options not only within Japan but also globally. We are committed to working 

together beyond individual perspectives to address global health and medical challenges on a planetary scale. HGPI's Planetary 

Health Project will strive to provide as much support as possible to promote understanding among domestic stakeholders in the 

future. 

 

 

https://www.atachcommunity.com/
https://www.who.int/about/accountability/governance/executive-board/executive-board-154th-session
https://www.who.int/publications/m/item/cop28-uae-declaration-on-climate-and-health
https://hgpi.org/en/research/ph-20221219.html
https://hgpi.org/en/research/ph-20221219.html
https://www.who.int/about/accountability/governance/world-health-assembly
https://www.jpma.or.jp/english/reports/COP28%20Declaration/index.html
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■ Acknowledgement: 

In preparing this statement, we have received valuable opinions through our past activities from experts and members of the 

Advisory Board listed below, for which we express our deepest gratitude. This statement has been compiled by the Health and 

Global Policy Institute (HGPI) as an independent health policy think tank and does not in any way represent the views of the 

organizations to which the Advisory Board members may belong. 

 

■ Planetary Health Project: (Titles omitted, in no particular order)  

Advisory Board Members and experts expressed their support 

- Satoru Arima (DAIICHI SANKYO HEALTHCARE CO., LTD.) 

- Ryoka Imai (Associate Director, Public Affairs, Market Access, Public Affairs & Patient Experience, Takeda Pharmaceutical 
Company Limited) 

- Saori Kashima (Director, Center for the Planetary Health and Innovation Science (PHIS), Associate Professor of 
Environmental Health Sciences Laboratory, Graduate School of Advanced Science and Engineering, Hiroshima University) 

- Taiko Kudo (Chief Engineer, Environment and Energy Division, Japan Weather Association) 

- Naoki Kondo (Professor and Chair, Department of Social Epidemiology, Graduate School of Medicine and School of Public 
Health, Kyoto University) 

- So Sugawara (Representative Director, Green innovation) 

- Yasuhiko Suzuki (Director, International Joint Research Institute for Zoonosis Control, Hokkaido University; Distinguished 
Professor, Hokkaido University) 

- Yukari Nakano (Executive Officer, Japanese Nursing Association) 

- Keiko Nakamura (Professor, Department of Global Health Entrepreneurship, Graduate School of Medical and Dental 
Sciences (Medicine), Tokyo Medical and Dental University) 

- Keisuke Nansai (Head, Material Cycles Division of National Institute for Environmental Studies (NIES)) 

- Masahiro Hashizume (Professor, Department of Global Health Policy, Graduate School of Medicine, The University of 
Tokyo) 

- Makoto Haraguchi (Fellow, MS&AD InterRisk Research & Consulting, Inc. / TNFD dedicated SVP, MS&AD Insurance Group 
Holdings, Inc.) 

- Kenji Fuma (Specially Appointed Professor, Co-Creative Organization for Green Society, Shinshu University / CEO, Neural, 
Inc.) 

- Hidekazu Hosokawa (Executive Director, Japan Medical Association) 

- Yusuke Matsuo (Director, Business Task Force, Institute for Global Environmental Strategies) 

- Yutaka Mitsutake (Director, Japan Sustainability, AstraZeneca K.K.) 

- Hiroya Yamano (Director, Biodiversity Division, National Institute for Environmental Studies) 

- Naoko Yamamoto (Professor, International University of Health and Welfare / Director, Global Medical Cooperation Center) 

- Chiho Watanabe (Dean, Interfaculty Initiative in Planetary Health; Professor, School of Tropical Medicine and Global Health, 
Nagasaki University) 

- Japan Association for Global Health, Students Section (jagh-s) 

- Asian Medical Students’ Association Japan (AMSA Japan) 

- Green Practice Japan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



February 16, 2024 

Health and Global Policy Institute (HGPI) 
Otemachi Financial City Grand Cube 3F 1-9-2, Otemachi Chiyoda-ku, Tokyo 100-0004 JAPAN 

Tel: +81-3-4243-7156 Fax: +81-3-4243-7378 E-mail: info@hgpi.org 

 

■ Author: Health and Global Policy Institute (HGPI) Planetary Health Policy Team (In no particular order) 

- Joji Sugawara (Vice President, HGPI) 

- Shu Suzuki (Senior Associate, HGPI) 

- Eri Cahill (Program Specialist, HGPI) 

- Kozue Matsumoto (Intern, HGPI) 

- Niaya Harper Igarashi (Program Specialist, HGPI) 

- Akira Shimabukuro (Adjunct Fellow, HGPI) 

- Kenta Minamitani (Program Specialist, HGPI) 

- Kasumi Kawasaki (Intern, HGPI) 

- Yuka Takai (Project Assistant, HGPI) 

- Clara Lim (Intern, HGPI) 

 

■ Copyright Policy / Source Citations: 

Permission from HGPI is not required for the use of these policy recommendations issued under the Creative Commons 

Attribution-NonCommercial-ShareAlike 4.0 International license. 

- Attribution: Credit (Author/Year/Title of Report/URL) must be appropriately assigned to HGPI. 

- Non-commercial: Content may not be used for commercial purposes. 

- Share-alike: If Content is altered, transformed, or expanded, these new contributions must be distributed under the same 

license as the original. 

For more information: https://hgpi.org/en/copyright.html 

 

■ About Health and Global Policy Institute (HGPI):  

Health and Global Policy Institute (HGPI) is a non-profit, independent, non-partisan health policy think 

tank established in 2004. In its capacity as a neutral think-tank, HGPI involves stakeholders from wide-

ranging fields of expertise to provide policy options to the public to successfully create citizen-focused 

healthcare policies. Looking to the future, HGPI produces novel ideas and values from a standpoint 

that offers a wide perspective. It aims to realize a healthy and fair society while holding fast to its 

independence to avoid being bound to the specific interests of political parties and other 

organizations. HGPI intends for its policy options to be effective not only in Japan, but also in the wider 

world, and in this vein the institute will continue to be very active in creating policies for resolving global health challenges. HGPI’s 

activities have received global recognition. It was ranked second in the “Domestic Health Policy Think Tanks” category and third 

in the “Global Health Policy Think Tanks” category in the Global Go To Think Tank Index Report presented by the University of 

Pennsylvania (as of January 2021, the most recent report).  


